Confidentiality Policy
Rise Park Out of School Club aims to work in partnership with parents based on a common concern for the well being of their children.
Situations will frequently arise where a child, parent or carer wishes to discuss something of personal significance with an individual member of staff.

It is important that all communications between staff and parents/carers are open, honest and based on clear boundaries relating to confidentiality, which are known and adhered to by all parties.

All children, parents and carers, and club staff have the right to respect, privacy and dignity.

Confidentiality means that personal information gained through the professional relationship between the staff member, the child and the parent/carer, will not be discussed with third parties who have no direct interest in the matter.

Confidentiality is not to be confused with keeping secrets.
The Club staff will aim to provide space and time to children and parents/carers to enable them to talk in private if they want to.

Where personal issues relating to the health or safety of the child or parents/carers are to be discussed, this will always take place in private.

The Manager, staff, volunteers and any other individual associated with the running or management of the Club will respect confidentiality by:

· Not discussing confidential matters about children with other parents/carers. 

· Not discussing confidential matters about parents/carers with children or other parents/carers. 

· Not discussing confidential information about other staff members.

· Only passing sensitive information, in written or oral form, to relevant people.

In circumstances where staff have good reason to believe that a child is at risk, or is likely to be at risk, of child abuse or neglect, the Child Protection policy will override confidentiality on a ‘need to know’ basis. 
Staff failing to show due regard for confidentiality will be liable to disciplinary action under the provisions of the Staff Disciplinary Procedures policy.

This policy was reviewed and updated on 22nd August 2006 by Sara Cook, Manager
